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Herald Community Club Monthly Meeting Minutes – November 4, 2019
Meeting was called to order at 6:46 pm by Robin DeFehr. 





 09 voting members in attendance.

Secretaries’ minutes for October presented for review. Kay Campbell motioned to approve the minutes. Sonia Reyes seconded the motion, all in favor- minutes approved. 
Treasurers’ report for September and October will be presented in December for review.
Guest Business:
None
Old Business:
· Newsletter Update- Password issues arising and the hope is to have the issues resolved to begin using the account for December. 
· Replacement of sound system- Discussion held on replacement of sound system, Margo will need some specifications to show our contact so that the research can be conducted to get the system that best suits our needs and meets our budget requirements.
· Herald Day Reference Manual- Robin DeFehr is still collecting the sections to be put together. So far food booths, permits, craft booths, dinner, and advertising have been completed. Work will continue on finishing the handbook for next year’s officers to use.
· Arcohe Harvest Festival/Trunk-o-Treat update- The Event was a great success! At least six cars participated in the trunk-o-treat and the Haunted House made $644 which was split between Arcohe and HCC.
· Chili Cook Off/Membership Drive- The event is on the website and on track so far. Another update will be given in December.

· Canned Food Drive Update- Barrels were not located in the first sweep of the Connex. Kay Campbell purchased a few replacements and we will go over to the connex after the meeting to get those out to the Herald Store, school and Fire Department. Kay Campbell will look into larger signs for the Fire Department. Another update to be given in December.

· Christmas in the Barn Update- We need stuffed animals and books for donation to the event. All else is on schedule and another update will be given in December.
· Christmas in the Park Update- Event is on schedule and decoration of the park is scheduled. Another update will be given in December.
New Business:
· By-Law Amendments- No changes to the by-laws presented for consideration.
· 2020 Officer Nominations- 
· President- Robin DeFehr
· Vice President- Kay Campbell
· Sergeant at Arms- Sonia Reyes
· Treasurer- no nomination
· Secretary- no nomination
· According to the bylaws, nominations will be taken for Treasurer and Secretary at the December meeting and elections will be held for all offices.
Road Committee Report
· Report on road issues- Gary Garfield provided an update on the Road Committee. 
Reimbursements:

· Robin DeFehr- reimbursement for the plastic sheeting used in the Haunted House- $82.17
· Margo Smoot- purchases made for the Arcohe coat closet- Amounts listed on receipts.
November Agenda Items:

· 2020 Officer Elections
· 2019 Audit Committee

· Spring Fling Event 
Upcoming Community Events:
· Herald Baptist Church Canned food drive – 11/1/2019
· Christmas in the Barn – 12/14/2019

· Christmas in the Park – 12/7/2019 @ 6PM

· 2nd Annual HCC Chili Contest and Membership Drive – 2/15/2020

Next Meeting: December 4, 2019 @ 6:30PM at Hendrickson Hall
Meeting adjourned at 7:20PM on a motion from Kay Campbell and a second from Sonia Reyes.
Minutes by: Robin DeFehr
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